## OXFORD CANCER SUPPORT GROUP

Did you know that there is now an Oxford Cancer Support Group which meets regularly to give advice, information, and support to people living with cancer?

Our meetings are held on the first and third Thursday of every month from 2 - 4 pm. at the Outpatients Department (Radiotherapy) in the Churchill Hospital.

If you would like further information, please contact Mary on 0865 735512 at any time or Rosemary on 0865 60668 after 6 pm.

Patricia van Aardt, Secretary

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

## SHIPTON CRICKET CLUB

A well attended A.G.M. at the Red Horse in February got the 1994 season under way with the election of all officers, committee members and our new president, Geoffrey Miles. The weather has stopped any work on the ground to date unlike last year when a dry start to the year saw the heavy roller on the square in February. However, indoor nets at Burford school and a few springlike days in early March have carried a whiff of expectation and fingers are crossed for our first game on April 16th.

The club was very successful last season when we needed to take only one more wicket in the final game to win the league. This has ensured us a place in Division One of the newly structured set-up sponsored by Sun-Ray Blinds of Kidlington. There are four divisions covering five counties, ten teams per league playing each other on a home and away basis with the usual end of season promotion and relegation pressures (this word is obligatory in any sports talk now!)

We welcome newcomers of any ability as players. We have two teams playing friendly fixtures every Sunday and some evenings, also new vice presidents and supporters. Please contact me for any information needed or just turn up on Tuesday evenings in April onwards and make yourself known.

We are in urgent need of help with two jobs in the coming season. A barman is needed to serve our needs on Sundays co-ordinating with our stalwart steward Mike Porter. This must be one of the most sought after social positions and early application is recommended! Secondly we need someone to sit on our ground mower and mow the field each week. This wonderful machine has just cost us an arm and a leg for a refit and new engine so some experience and a caring manner would be appreciated. If you feel you can help us please contact me for further details.

Brian Gorton Tel. 0993 703357